
 

 

 

Notice of Intent to Adopt  

Negative Declaration   

Alpine County 2025 Regional Transportation Plan 

  

The proposed project is the adoption and implementation of the 2025 Alpine County Regional 

Transportation Plan (RTP). The 2025 Alpine County Regional Transportation Plan will serve as the 

planning blueprint to guide transportation investment in the county involving local, State, and Federal 

funding over the next 20 years. The project area consists of the entire County of Alpine. Each project 

identified in the 2025 RTP contributes to system preservation, capacity enhancement, safety, and/or 

multimodal enhancements. This RTP focuses on developing a coordinate and balance multimodal 

regional transportation system that is financially constrained to the revenues anticipated over the life of 

the plan (2045). The analysis in this initial study found no impacts that are anticipated to be potentially 

significant on a regional system-wide level. 

 

The Alpine County Local Transportation Commission (ACLTC), as the designated Regional 

Transportation Planning Agency (RTPA), is required by State law to prepare the RTP and transmit it to 

the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) every five years. The RTP is required to be 

developed as per State legislation, Government Code §65080 et seq. of Chapter 2.5. The last full Alpine 

County RTP update was adopted in 2020. 

 

A public hearing will be held at the Alpine Local County Transportation Commission Meeting on 

August 5, 2025, at 11:00 AM in the Government Center Board Chambers, located at 99 Water St 

Markleeville, CA  96120.  The document is proposed to be adopted at this same meeting.    

 

This document has been filed with Alpine County Department of Public Works and is available for 

inspection and review at: 

 

Alpine County Public Works 

99 Water St.  

Markleeville, CA 96120 

 

The public review and comment period for this document is from June 26, 2025, through July 27, 2025.  

Written comments concerning this document will be accepted through the last day of the review period.   

  

For further information, please contact: Sam Booth, Executive Director of Community Development 

Alpine County, 99 Water St Markleeville, CA  96120. 

 

Phone: 530-694-2140 or email at sbooth@alpinecountyca.gov 

 

 
 
 


